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MEETING DATE: May 16, 2024 

SUBCATEGORY: Bid Award/Purchases 

DEPARTMENT NAME: Public Works 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: Terrell Heights Phase II Stormwater Improvement 

DEPARTMENT SUMMARY 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Due to the high bids that Public Works received last year, Phase I of 
the Terrell Heights Stormwater Improvement project was performed 
by our Public Works’ crews. However, due to the complexity of Phase 
II, we decided that this part of the project would be rebid. This phase 
included stormwater installation, various utility repairs, upgrades and 
re-alignments and the installation of a detention pond (Alternative 2). 
Barge Design, the design engineer, assisted the city with bidding and 
review. On April 26, 2024, we received bids from four contractors to 
perform the work. The overall low bidder for the base project and both 
alternative bids was HD Excavations and Utilities from Villa Rica, 
Georgia for $1,511,550.00. 

 
Our design engineer has reviewed all bid documents and recommends 
issuing a Notice of Award and entering a contract  with the low bidder, 
HD Excavations and Utilities 

 
Public Works will utilize America Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Funds for 
this project. To qualify for these funds, we feel that this project would 
help our stormwater division “manage, reduce and recapture 
stormwater” resulting in reduced flooding at this location. Therefore, 
this project would meet the requirements for eligibility of ARPA 
funds. 

 An estimated $309,360.00 will use water/sewer funds, while the 
remaining $1,202,190.00 will be funded by ARPA funds. The 
$309,360.00 water/sewer portion is not budgeted but will be paid from 
sewer revenue. Public Works recommends accepting the bid from HD 
Excavations and Utilities and allowing the mayor to sign the Notice of 
Award and the associated contract provided by our design engineer.  

 

LEGAL: N/A 

 


